

DEPARTMENT OF STATE WASHINGTON

如

June 11, 1918.

In reply refer to C-H 150.01/178

PHILATION

JUN 18 1918
BUREAU OF IMMIGRATION

10 17 1918

The Honorable

The Secretary of Labor.

Sir:

I have the honor to acknowledge the receipt of your letter of May 18, 1918, transmitting two memoranda prepared by the Bureau of Immigration, constituting a description of a proposed plan for the establishment of an immigration service border patrol, and requesting an expression of my viewson the subject.

In reply I have the honor to say that this Department is favorably disposed toward the plan and will lend such assistance as it can.

I have the honor to be, Sir,

Your obedient servant,